
 
 
 

ADDENDUM TO DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS) 
 
Description of Proposal: Sound Transit proposes to construct and operate the Bus Base North 
Project, which includes the following: bus maintenance and operations building; bus and other 
vehicle parking structure; security building; bus wash building; bus paint booth; fueling 
facility/support systems building with fuel storage; and other miscellaneous elements including 
landscaping, stormwater infrastructure, and street and sidewalk improvements. 
 
Description of Addendum: This is an addendum to Sound Transit’s August 10, 2020 DNS and 
environmental checklist, pursuant to WAC 197-11-600(4)(c) and WAC 197-11-625. This 
addendum adds analysis and information about the proposal, but does not substantially change 
the analysis of likely Project impacts. An addendum may be issued for any SEPA document, and 
there is no set format. There is no comment period or appeal period for this addendum. 
 
Proponent: Sound Transit (Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority) 
 
Location of the Proposal:  City of Bothell, Washington; Tax Parcel No. 27052900200800 
 
Lead Agency: Sound Transit (Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority) 
 
Responsible official:   Perry Weinberg 
 
Position/title:  Deputy Executive Director, Office of Environmental Affairs and 

Sustainability  
 
Phone:    (206) 689-4931 
 
Address:   Sound Transit 

Office of Environmental Affairs and Sustainability  
 Union Station, 401 South Jackson St., Seattle, WA  98104-2826 

 
 
Date: August 2, 2021   Signature: __________________________________________ 
                                                                                          Perry Weinberg 
 
The SEPA determination and environmental checklist are available at 
https://www.soundtransit.org/system-expansion/i-405-brt/documents. Questions regarding the 
SEPA documents may be made by contacting Kathy Fendt, East Corridor Environmental 
Manager, at kathy.fendt@soundtransit.org or 206-689-4856. 
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The following reports are included in this Addendum and are available at 
https://www.soundtransit.org/system-expansion/i-405-brt/documents: 

• Updated Project Description, with graphics (Feb. 2021) 

• Bus Base North Operations on Subarea Off-peak Hours (Feb. 2021) 

• Email addendum to Off-peak Hours report (April 2021) 

• Response to Questions Raised by the Canyon Park Business Center (Nov. 2020) 

• Additional Analysis provided to the Canyon Park Business Center (Nov. 2020) 
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